
Two months into this Lions year, where has the time gone. It tends to 
be a quiet time for some clubs, and some are still very busy. I have 
not been able to get all the events but  notice there is more focus on 

publicizing the event and that is fantastic. It is important for the community 
members to be reminded who is doing the work to raise funds or to improve 
the quality of life for someone less fortunate. A lot of planning has been done 
by the District Governor team and I am excited to roll out some of these. The 
web-site is up to date with Zone Chair Visits and Zone meeting dates that 
have been provided to us so far. A lot of information that is usually found in 
the directory will now be available on the web-site in a print friendly format as 
we are not producing a directory. Personal contact information for officers, 
committee chairs along with club information will be available through the 
new Lions Portal. It is new and I have no doubt there will be some growing 
pains, we are here to help. Don’t get frustrated if you are having an issue, 
reach out to any member of cabinet and they will work with you to resolve 
issues. This year I will not be nor will my VDGs be scheduling visits to clubs. 
We have been encouraged to meet with groups of clubs rather than 

st ndindividual ones. Myself, along with the 1   and 2  Vice District Governors will 
be attending all Zone meetings to promote Service, Membership, and 
Leadership and be available to assist clubs should they request it. We need 
to strengthen our association by increasing the number of members as well 
as the number of clubs. With an increase in membership we will be able to 

do more service or at least have more people helping with 
the service. New members bring new ideas, enthusiasm and 
perhaps a different perspective. If 10% of our membership 
brought one person into Lions we would be well on our way 
to strengthen our association. I look forward to Making my 
mark this year and I encourage all of you to “Make your 
Mark!”

Lion Bill

October 2024
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obituaries available, click the individual images.....

PASSINGS 
 “THEY SERVED”

marvin ireland st. george

https://obituaries.thespec.com/obituary
/kevin-michael-september-8-1956-
june-23-2024-berkes-1090066574

https://www.budgellfuneralhome.ca/obituary/floyd-mccaw

hymmen obit
https://www.henrywalser.com/memorials/ward-hymmen/5474937/index.php

Lion Kevin Berkes
Dundas Lions

rd
June 23  2024 

 Lion Floyd McCaw
Paris Lions

th
June24  1994 

 Lion Marvin Ireland
St. George Lions

th
July 4  2024

 Lion Ward Hymmen
Kitchener Pioneer Lions

th
August 18  2024

 Lion Erik Westermann
St. Jacobs Lions

thAugust 24  2024

 Lion Bob Davey
Monkton Lions

thSeptember 19  2024

 Lion Eric Westermann of the St Jacob's Lions Club
August 24th www.dreisingerfuneralhome.com 

https://memorials.lockhartfuneralhome.com/Robert-
Davey/2659690/index.php#details



Wilmot Lions/Lioness Club awarded scholarships 
to Waterloo Oxford Secondary Students recently.  

Shown LtoR:  Lion Marjorie Heimpel, Ava Carlaw, 
Lion Maggie McElligott and Max Sicoli.  .

Wilmot Lions/Lioness
MOLI TW



Floradale Friends of Dog Guides

The Floradale Friends are a branch of 

the Woolwich Community Lions Club 

who recently added six new members. 

and were part of a Car Show event 
stSeptember 1  sponsored by Cox Creek 

Winery in the Guelph, Elora and Fergus 

area. The show donated the proceeds 

to the Lions Foundation of Canada. The 

club raised funds as well, with  sale of 

dog guide related items including the 

Green Capes calendar and our the 

newly established “Kissing Booth”.



OCTOBER 20th





ROCKTON LIONS





Across MDA Lions Quest Child Identification Kits program Iis a 
resounding success, helping to ensure the safety of children in our 
communities. Lions have taken proactive steps to distribute kits at 
various events, sharingl resources with parents and caregivers. The 
stories  highlight incredible efforts of clubs demonstrating the impact 
this initiative is having on families and the positive feedback received 
from grateful community members. Here’s how some of our clubs 
have been engaging their communities through the ID Kits program.

The St. Thomas Lions have 
found great opportunities to 
distribute Child ID kits since 
purchasing them. They 
sponsored a free skating 
event, where they handed out 
kits to over 100 skaters, along 
with information about the 
club. During March Break, they 
sponsored a free mini-golf 
event at the Elgin Mall, where 

129 golfers participated, and we provided ID kits to children under 12. 
Additionally, they took part in the St. Thomas Optimist Family Fun 
Day and distributed the kits there as well.

The Lions Club of Sault Ste. Marie distributed Child ID kits to St. 
Paul Elementary School for their "Welcome to Kindergarten" event in 
May. The kits were included in packages given to incoming parents. 



Gananoque Lions have distributed the ID kits at various events, 
including Ribfest, Lions Car Show, Pet Value Walk for Dog Guides and 
Pump-Gan-Fest. Some members have handed them out to friends and 
family with small children. 

On April 20th, London East Lions 
participated in Earth Fest, focused on 
environmental awareness in London. 
As environmental stewardship is one 
of the Lions' core values, they set up 
an information booth. Initially, people 
were hesitant, thinking they were 
asking for donations, but once they 
began approaching parents with 
children, explaining the purpose of the 
kits and how to use them, the 
response was overwhelmingly positive. Parents praised the Lions for this 
important service, and by the end of the day, they had distributed 90 kits 
and received heartfelt thanks for our contribution to community safety.

The Chippawa Lions distributed Child ID kits to the community during 
the Firefighter's Car Show on Saturday, June 29th.
KW Community Spirit Lions distributed kits at a Family Skate event 
and a Bike Rally in May. A member purchased them for her business to 
distribute at a community event.

These stories reflect the Lions’ ongoing dedication to community safety 
and well-being through the Child ID Kit initiative. If you would like to 
participate in this project, you can order your personalized Child ID Kits 
from Lions Quest Canada at a cost of $2/each. Thank you to all who 
continue to make a difference!

For more info go to:  https://www.lionsquest.ca/





COPETOWN-LYNDEN LIONS
&

COPETOWN CUBS
MINOR BASEBALL

DEN NYL

The Lynden Lions hosted their annual Canada Day
Parade, Copetown Lions sponsor the Copetown Cubs

Minor baseball, they were part of this years event 
and we hear their float won first prize!



For a number of years Lynden Lions have hosted the local 
migrant workers for a summer barbeque. The initial 40 

participants has risen to over 125 year. They enjoy hamburgers, 
corn, chili, salad and desserts. It is great to see so many old 

friends returning and welcome new ones. A true community event 
that is supported by both the local farmers and the Lynden 

Horticultural Society.

LYNDEN LIONS



The St. Marys Lions Club held their annual CLASSIC CAR SHOW at The 

Pyramid Centre in July  after relocating from the  Milt Dunnell Field due to 

heavy rain the previous week. One hundred and seventeen cars were on 

hand..We had a great turnout and gorgeous weather. Several prizes were 

handed out:  Best 1969 & Earlier; Best In Show; Best 1970 & Later and 

Long Distance Award. A Classic Car Quilt and ten Classic Car Coasters 

were won by two lcky participants, made and donated by Kim Taylor. 

Thanks to all our Lion Members and volunteers for their assistance, it was 

greatly appreciated. Last but not least, a big Thank You to our organizer, L 

President Gwendolen Boyle, a fantastic job overseeing the event.  (Photos 

Courtesy Lion Raymond Taylor)

ST. MARYS LIONS



ST. GEORGE LIONS

This year, our club sponsored St. George resident Serena Gambacort for the Paris Fair Ambassador 
competition that was held on Thursday August 29th.  Serena is the daughter of Nancy Anderson and 
Chad Gambacort and grand-daughter of Past Club President Jim Gambacort.  Serena did a fantastic 
job in the competition and represented our community and our club so well.  Way to go Serena!  



Publishing Schedule

The plan is to have 
the Newsletter be 
distributed the 
second week of the 
following months, 
subject to 
adjustment where 
required: 
October,December, 
February, April and June

It would be good if we 
could get your submissions 
on the first day of the 
scheduled month, however 
experience shows this 
might not be practical in 
some cases. 


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8
	Page 9
	Page 10
	Page 11
	Page 12
	Page 13
	Page 14
	Page 15
	Page 16
	Page 17

